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Dave Porter  

1113 SE Cora Street  

Portland, OR 97202  

palabras@easystreet.net  

  

 

For public hearing 4/10/17 

  

To: Ways and Means Subcommittee on Education   

 

From: Dave Porter  

  

Subject: SB 5524: Questions on study abroad 

Please ask the Higher Education Coordinating Commission to submit written data on students studying abroad. 

Please ask for data by countries studied in and by higher education school sending students. Please ask for data 

that distinguishes between academic years abroad, semesters abroad, and shorter term programs abroad. If 

possible, include data from community colleges. 

(1) Past data suggests that too few Oregon higher education students are studying abroad. And, 

especially, not enough are studying abroad in important Asia-Pacific countries. 

The Oregon University System in the past published a handbook which included data on OUS students studying 

abroad. I can no longer find such data. In 2015, I submitted written testimony to the Ways and Means 

Subcommittee on Education which included the following chart on OUS students studying abroad in 2007-08 

(the latest year then available). 
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(2) Institute of International Education seeks to double US students studying abroad by 2019 

Generation Study Abroad is an initiative, launched in 2014, of the Institute of International Education (IIE) to 

mobilize resources and commitments with the goal of doubling the number of U.S. students studying abroad by 

the end of the decade. The initiative, which is timed to coincide with IIE's centennial in 2019, highlights IIE's 

commitment to study abroad and encourages purposeful, innovative action to get more Americans to undertake 

a meaningful international experience through academic study abroad programs, as well as internships, service 

learning, and non-credit educational experiences. Three visuals from their materials follow: 
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(3) Oregon needs a more multilingual workforce both to be more economically competitive in the Asia-

Pacific region and to increase our national security through engagement in the Asia-Pacific region. 

Elsewhere I have proposed that 

Oregon needs an additional 

educational goal as follows: “To 

prepare the next generations of 

adults for the global economic and 

national security challenges they will 

face over their lifetimes.” And, in 

seeking to meet that goal, Oregon 

should ensure that sufficient higher 

education students are spending 

sufficient times abroad in the Asia-

Pacific region, especially in China, 

India, Indonesia, and Japan. 

Trade relations and the geo-politics of 

the Asia-Pacific region are in turmoil. 

By 2050, the five largest economies 

in the world are forecast to be in the Asia-Pacific region. China continues to grow its economy and military. 

North Korea may soon be able to hit Portland with a nuclear missile. Much of the Asian-Pacific region felt 

snubbed as President Trump rejected the Trans-Pacific Partnership. It is difficult to foresee the long-term future 

of the region. But the region will be important. 

Oregon education needs to prepare its next generation for the opportunities and challenges the Asia-Pacific 

region will present over their lifetimes. Preparation should include increased opportunities and incentives to 

study abroad in the region. 

Thank you. 


